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July 23, 2010 
 

Mayor and City Commission 
City of Lawrence 
PO Box 708 
Lawrence, Kansas 66044 

 
Re: Steve Glass/PDO Investors Letter of July 20, 2010 
 

Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission: 
 

I represent the Lawrence Community Shelter. 
 
The purpose of this communication is to respond to the above-mentioned letter and to 
help provide reason and balance to your deliberations relating to the Management Plan of 
the Lawrence Community Shelter. 
 
Please note that Mr. Glass’s letter does not address the issues that are on the City 
Commission Agenda, does not address any salient features of the Management Plan, and 
does not address the Staff Report on the Plan.  However, in his last paragraph, he 
attempts to re-open debate on issues previously decided by the Commission. 
 
Once again, PDO is attempting to pressure the City Commission into entering the very 
dangerous territory of enforcing private agreements between parties.  The City 
Commission and the City Staff have no role in enforcing or interpreting private 
subdivision covenants.  Mr. Glass’s letter seems to question the community’s decision to 
permit shelters in industrial zoning districts. 

As you will recall, the placement of homeless shelters in industrial zoning districts was 
approved by this Governing Body after considerable staff study and public debate. There 
has been no public outcry for a review of that decision.   
 
The Management Plan should stand on its own and must not be used as a tool to re-open 
debate on the land use issue already resolved.   

We respectfully request that you approve the Management Plan for the Lawrence 
Community Shelter. 

Sincerely 

 

Price T. Banks 
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